
 

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

   

   

   

  

 

  

Fly, Drive, Walk, Crawl, Bike or Ride Your Horse And Join Us 
For Some Good Eats To Start Your Busy Day! 

Breakfast - $6.50 per person 

�To 

�To 

T
o

 

R
o

u
t
e

 3
1
�

 

Don’t forget to bring all your friends. 
They will be hungry too! 
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Construction Begins!  
By Norm Isler 
 
Site preparations for our new building were completed on 
Thursday, July 30, allowing for an appropriate break for 
some of the key players to take a short trip to Oshkosh to 
recharge their batteries. Bright and early Monday 
morning, August 3, Fingerlakes Construction delivered the 
majority of materials for the building. Actual construction 
began on Tuesday, August 4th. 
  
While drilling to plant the poles for our new building, the 
drill truck found a few rocks too big for the drill truck to 
clear. A small excavator was brought in, and shortly 
thereafter, all the poles were planted well below the 
frostline. In just four days, the basic frame of the building 
is up, and the size and shape are there for all to see!  
  
Fingerlakes continues to work on the shell, and will be on 
site for a few more weeks. Utility work has begun. On 
Thursday, we finally located the elusive septic system 
distribution box, the point where we will tie into the 
existing system. Now that we know where we are going, 
we can start cutting the trench and laying pipe. The route 
and materials have been set for the water, and trenching 
can start for that soon too. Paperwork continues to get the 
electric arranged, and that should also be underway within 
a few weeks. 
  
The Building Committee can use all the help we can get in 
the near future, Pipe will need to be joined and placed in 
trenches. Wire will need to be run and buried as well. And 
once the shell is complete, we will need to complete at 
least one working bathroom before we can get our 
Certificate of Occupancy. Thanks to all those members that 
have been out to the jobsite to help, and here's an open 
invitation to all members to contact the building 
committee members to find out when the next work detail 
will take place. 
  
Several members (and other airport folk) have taken the 
trip to Brockport to check out the progress. Stop by and 
see YOUR new Sport Aviation Center rise up on the west 
end of the Ledgedale ramp. Better yet, come on by and 
help us build! 
 

 

Next Meeting is 
August 18 Isler Aeroworks 
(The home of Norm & Elise Isler) 

Please bring a lawn chair 
Directions on Page 7 
Dinner 6:30 PM 

Meeting 7:30 PM 
 

 
 Deep Doo Doo - Project Manager Mike Clayton and El 
Presidente Norm Isler Stand atop the elusive septic 
system distribution box. Now that we have located it, 
we can begin to run pipe to tie into the system 

 
Mike Clayton checking out the view from “Phil’s 
Porch!” 
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Hilton Rotary-EAA 44 Fly In 
Breakfast 
By Art Thieme 
 
The Rotary breakfast would probably be quite successful 
without the airplanes but they seem to attract a good 
crowd. This year the weather was cooperative and about 
24 planes flew in. There were ultra lights, tail draggers, 
and three wheel training planes, a representative 
collection of GA airplanes. There was even a hot air 
balloon tied down for the early morning arrivals. 
 
 

  
 
EAA 44 had a booth and a good presentation. A donation 
box for the new sport center received many donations. 
 

 
Photo by Marty Snow 
 
 
 

 

The Plane Train was again highly successful. It suffered 
some hangar rash on the flight home and Steve 
Zigelstein could use some help in the restoration. 
 

 
Photo by Marty Snow 
 
 The ground crew did a super job under the direction of 
Vet Thomas. A most successful event, thanks to the 
cooperation of both units. 
 

 
 
In the parking lot there was a Smart Car, the first around 
here. Europe is full of them. 
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July Meeting 
By Art Thieme 
 
The guest speaker for the July meeting was Trafford 
Doherty, executive Director of the Curtiss Museum. 
 
Mr. Doherty reviewed all the accomplishments of Glenn 
Curtiss, and there are many! Glenn had 87 U.S. patents, 
held the motorcycle speed record from 1907-1930, 
trained the first woman pilot (we know who she is), 
developed the first flying boat and is recognized as the 
father of naval aviation. 
 

 
The museum has built a restoration of the flying boat 
AMERICA. Originally built in 1914 it never got to fly the 
Atlantic due to the war. The replica was built and 
successfully flown in 2008. It took three years to build it 
(the Chummy took five) and Curtiss took only 4 months.  
 

 
The museum is currently working on the Albany Flyer, 
the plane that in 1910 flew 150 miles from Albany to 
New York City. 
 

 

 
Curtiss motorcycle sidecar.  No seatbelt. 
 

 
Model of June Bug.  Flew in 1908 at world’s first pre-
announced public flight. 
 
A visit to the museum is highly recommended. There is a 
seaplane homecoming scheduled for September 18-20. 
Hours are 9-5, Sunday 10-5. The location is 8419 State 
Route 54, Hammondsport, N.Y. Phone 607 569-2160. 
Website:  www.glennhcurtissmuseum.org. 

New Ramp Designations at ROC 
The FAA recently changed ramp designations at the 
Rochester Airport.  Changes include: 

800 Ramp or FBO – formerly Landmark Aviation East 

100 Ramp – formerly West Ramp 

300 Ramp – formerly South Ramp 

700 Ramp – formerly US Airports South 

North Ramp – Terminal for airline service 

NYARNG – Referred to as Guard Ramp.  Military only. 
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Old Goat’s Oshkosh Observations 
By Art Thieme 
 
The good, the bad, the ugly 
 
The Good: Flight to Chicago and Green Bay on time. 
Fifty four seat bus picks up our group of eight. 
Arrive Oshkosh dorms at 12:30. Plenty of time to 
attend afternoon show. Go to Kellys for hamburger and 
two beers. Bus on Saturday on time as was return flight 
from Green Bay to Chicago. 
 
The Bad: United cancelled our 1:15 flight. Sent us to 
Customer Service where there was a line of a hundred 
people. Finally saw some computers and used them to 
put us on stand by for a 4 pm flight. Great except that 
the standby list had 50+ people on it. Got seats on the 
7:40 flight that was rescheduled for 8:15. Board and 
find that four of us assigned to seats already booked. I 
took seat in front and found out that it was first class. 
Fortunately no one was booked into that seat. Arrive in 
Rochester about 10:30 pm. 
 
The Ugly: We made it. Our bags didn’t. Took half an 
hour to fill out forms. Told the next flight would be in at 
10 am on Sunday. Late Sunday and bag hasn’t arrived. 
Go on computer. Couldn’t find bag. Called 800 number 
and fenced with computer voice. Finally was routed to 
real person who located my bag in 30 seconds. It’s in 
Chicago. Will be on 4 pm plane. Bag arrived 9 pm. 
 
OK. So what was great about Oshkosh? One word: 
weather. It was the first time in years that I slept with 
a blanket and not had a fan on full blast. Temperature 
in the 70’s each day. Rained a little on two days, but no 
big deal. 
 
Featured aircraft were the Air Bus 380 and the White 
Knight Two. The Air Bus is just a Boeing 707 on 
steroids. Didn’t do much for me. The White Knight was 
impressive. See August Sport Aviation for a complete 
write up. 
 
On a personal note: I rented a scooter for three days 
and went from the war birds to the ultralights by noon. 
I stood in a food line that wasn’t moving very fast and 
the person in front of me asked if I’d like to sit down 
and he would hold my place in line. Wow! Another time 
something blew off my scooter and as I was getting 
ready to get off, a gentleman said “I’ll get it for you”. 
This old goat stuff is great! 

 

I was walking in one of the exhibiter buildings when I was 
grabbed and a women’s voice said something. I tried to 
ignore it, figuring it was a sales pitch. Wrong. Turned out 
to be Elise Isler with Norm close by. 
 
A knock on my dorm door at 7 am aroused me. I figured 
something bad had happened. I opened the door and 
there stood Norby Wloch. Norby was a long time member 
of the chapter and one of the faithful five that worked on 
the Chummy. He and Al Garlick built several ultra lights 
and a flying flea. Norby has a hangar and a grass strip on 
his property. 
 
A man and his wife with the airlift turned out that he was 
85 and she was 82 and they both still fly! They bought a 
LSA that was having an annual while they were at 
Oshkosh. He asked me what I did and said that I was a 
hardass. I took that as a compliment and he mentioned 
how well everything had gone until Chicago and gave me 
credit for all that and getting on the 8:15 flight. 
 
More Oshkosh to come in future issues. 
 
Old Goat, out. 

 
 
 
 
 
Old goat on scooter 
during rain on 
Thursday morning. 

 
 

 

White Knight Two on fly by.  Pilot sits in right fuselage. 



EAA Chapter 44, Rochester, NY                                                                                                                                                 Page 5 
 

More Oshkosh Photos from Art Thieme 
 

 
Earl Luce and his Buttercup in prime location.  Earl 
received the Tony B award that evening.  Planned on 
leaving the next morning. 
 

 
The 54 seat bus loaded with airlift group. 
 

 
You can appreciate how large the plane is by the size of 
the people.  This plane had no seats but was loaded with 
instruments.  Long line to visit. 
 
 

 

 

 
Our gang in the line (with suitcase) at customer 
service in Chicago. 
 

 
Airlift hat. 
 

NY Aviator 
 
Marty Snow and his kids, Rebecca and Ty, have launched 
a new aviation website called NYAviator,  
www.nyaviator.com. 
 
NYAviator is run as a bi-monthly E-zine and features 
articles about aircraft, aviators, events or products with a 
New York connection.  
 
NYAviator's mission is: to promote interest in aviation 
and flight instruction; provide a central source of 
information on NY aviation organizations, museums and 
resources; and to increase awareness through education 
about the aviation heritage and history of NY state. The 
July-August features include an article about EAA Chapter 
44 and the Rochester Wings Young Eagle event. 
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EAA Chapter 44 

Board of Directors Meeting 
14 July 2009 

 
Board Members Present: Clayton, Hurd, Isler, 
Stoddard, Battaglia, Zigelstein 
 
Reports:  

• Treasurer (Dave Hurd):  Read and 
approved. Working on taxes for 2008.  
• Secretary (Stephen North):  Read 
and approved 

New Business:  
• Sport Aviation Center (SAC) 

o The Board reviewed a 
revised fundraising brochure that 
outlines the goals of the Chapter 
and the SAC.  Additionally, Mike 
Stoddard noted that local 
businesses might be viable sources 
of donations of goods, services or 
cash.  Finally, membership pledges 
have been a little disappointing.  A 
more direct campaign is in the 
works. 
o After an extraordinary 
amount of hoop jumping, President 
Isler was very pleased to announce 
that he had obtained an official 
building permit for the SAC.  
Construction can now begin. 
o After an exhaustive exterior 
environmental design analysis 
consisting of asking their wives, 
Norm Isler and Mike Clayton 
presented the color scheme for the 
SAC.  The sides of the building will 
be a grey-tan with a dark green roof 
and white trim. 
o An official groundbreaking 
ceremony is planned for mid-
August. 
o SAC site prep should start 
within 10 days.  The existing topsoil 
will be scraped off and crushed 
stone spread and compacted to 
create a level building site at the 
correct elevation. 

Lifetime Membership:  In recognition of his 
many years of Chapter service, Norm Isler  

 
moved that Bill Shaw should be awarded a lifetime 
membership.  Jarrell Battaglia seconded , and the 
motion  passed unanimously. 
 
 

EAA Chapter 44 
General Membership Meeting 

21 July 2009 
Reports:  

• Treasurer (Dave Hurd):  Read and 
approved 

Thanks: 
• Thanks to Tom Bowdler for inviting 
the Chapter to meet at the Brockport 
Presbyterian Church.  

New Business:  
• Reports:  

o Despite some inclement 
weather the Chapter had a very 
enjoyable picnic at the Spencerport Air 
Park with the Ruff Group. 
o Hendershot’s – The Chapter 
provided ground control services for 
the Hilton Rotary’s fly-in breakfast at 
Henderschoyt Farms.  Steve 
Zigelstein’s “Plane Train” gave a total 
of $147 worth of rides and another $53 
was received in direct donations.    

• Fly-In Breakfast:  Gail Isaac is making 
great progress with preparations for the 16 
Aug fly-in breakfast.  Highlights include: 

o  Free loan of tables and chairs 
o Advertising is out to aviation 
publications, websites, and local 
airports 
o Request for member 
volunteers (a sign up sheet was 
distributed) 
o Food is under control 

• Oshkosh Airlift: Chairman Paul Stumpf 
reported that eight trips have been sold and he 
expects a profit of around $1200.  The Chapter 
expressed its sincere thanks to Paul for all his 
hard work. 
• Sport Aviation Center: President Isler 
outlined recent progress on the SAC  

o Building permit 
o Applied for plumbing permit 
o Site prep will begin soon.   

 



EAA Chapter 44, Rochester, NY                                                                                                                                                 Page 7 

The Flyer is published monthly except December.  
Subscriptions are welcome for $10.  Contact Treasurer Dave 
Hurd for details.  For newsletter by e-mail, enter e-mail address 
where indicated at www.eaa44.org.  Stories and photos by the 
editor unless otherwise indicated; deadline 1st Tuesday of the 
month.  Send newsletter material to Paul Pakusch, 132-A 
Spanish Trl, Rochester, NY 14612 or e-mail editor@eaa44.org. 
For membership info, contact Treasurer Dave Hurd.  Gifts of 
cash, securities or other property to EAA Chapter 44 in the 
interest of sport aviation are welcome and fully tax deductible.  
Chapter 44 is a 501c3 organization.  Contact Dave Hurd for 
details.  All phone number area codes 585 unless otherwise 
indicated. 
 
OFFICERS 
President: Norm Isler 
     638-8098 normisler@aol.com  
Vice-President: Steve Zigelstein    
     354-3240 stephen_zigelstein@msn.com 
Secretary: Steve North 
    723- 5794 snorth59@rochester.rr.com 
Treasurer: Dave Hurd 
     226-2402 dbhurd@att.net 
 
DIRECTORS  
Jarrel Battaglia: (315) 333-5381 jarrelbattaglia@hotmail.com 
Mike Clayton: 352-1763 mclayton@rochester.rr.com 
Phil Hazen: 227-9811 phil1948@frontiernet.net 
Dave Hurd: 226-2402 dbhurd@att.net 
Norm Isler: 638-8098 normisler@aol.com 
Steve North: 723-5794 snorth59@rochester.rr.com 
Mike Stoddard: 586-2102 mstod1@frontiernet.net 
Rob Williams: 589-9435 rwilli3@rochester.rr.com 
Steve Zigelstein  354-3240 stephen_zigelstein@msn.com 
 
 

 
DEPARTMENTS 
 
WEBMASTER & NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
Paul Pakusch : 746-4514 editor@eaa44.org 
 
WALL SPACE COORDINATORS 
Bob Nelligan-Barrett:  507-6951 rabdis@rit.edu 
 
TECH COUNSELOR 
Earl Luce: 637-5768 earl@luceair.com 
Jeff Paris: 750-5333 jeffrey-j-paris@excite.com 
 
LIBRARIANS 
Jarrel Battaglia: (315) 333-5381 jarrellbattaglia@hotmail.com 
Bob Barrett: 507-6951 rabdis@rit.edu 
 
OSHKOSH AIRLIFT 
Paul Stumpf    669-2676 paul.stumpf@kodak.com 
 
YOUNG EAGLES COORDINATOR 
Phil Hazen:  227-9811 phil1948@frontiernet.net 
 
EDITORS EMERITUS 
Hugh Jones: 663-1489 hughster@rochester.rr.com 
Art Thieme 663-1875 ArthellnoE@aol.com 

 

 

Directions to Isler’s House  
August General Meeting 
Address is 3631 County Line Road - Brockport, 14420 
Phone number for special clearances is 638-8098 
 
Coming from the south and/or east: 
 
Take Rt 490 west to Rt 531 west.  
Follow Rt 531 west to the end at Washington Street 
Go north approximately ¼ mile to the first traffic light and 
turn left (west) onto Rt. 31 
Follow Rt. 31 west. You will cross Rt. 19, and continue west. 
After crossing Rt. 19, you will see Wegmans on your right, 
and Tim Hortons on your left.  
At the third traffic light past Rt.19, turn right to follow Rt. 31 
north on Redman Road. 
Follow Redman Road about 1 mile, across the Erie Canal. 
At the first traffic light, turn left to follow Rt. 31 west on 
Brockport – Holley Road 
Take the first right turn (approximately 1 mile) onto Monroe 
– Orleans County Line Road. 
Go north on County Line Road approximately 1 mile. 
We are the second house on the left after you pass the 
Brockport Country Club, house #3631. 
  
Coming from the north and/or east: 
  
Follow Rt 104 (Ridge Road) west past Spencerport (Rt 259) 
Continue West on Rt 104 and cross Rt 19 (Brockport) 
After you cross Rt 19 you will drive approximately 4 miles 
At the junction of Rt 272 / Monroe Orleans County Line Road 
there are two blinking yellow lights on your right just before 
the intersection  
Turn left (south) onto Monroe Orleans County Line Road  
We are the second house on your right, approximately 1 mile 
south of Rt. 104.  House #3631. 
 

 
Aluminum Overcast to be in 
Farmingdale 
 
EAA’s B-17, Aluminum Overcast, will make a stop at the 
American Airpower Museum at Republican Airport in 
Farmingdale, August 18 and 19.  “The Original Salute to 
Veterans Tour” is an opportunity for the soldiers who 
protected our freedom during World War II to be 
reunited with the Flying Fortress.  All generations can 
appreciate, marvel and learn from this piece of history. 
 
This stop, hosted by EAA Chapter 528, likely represents 
the best opportunity for the upstate area in 2009.  For 
more information,  visit www.b17.org. 
 
 



 
 

 

 

www.eaa44.org 

 

2009 Calendar 
 

August 16: Pancake Breakfast at 
Ledgedale 
August 18: General Meeting at Isler 
AeroWorks 
September 7: Officers Meeting 
September 15: General Meeting 
October 12: Officers Meeting 
October 20: General Meeting & Steak 
Roast. Sport Aviation Center (SAC) 
November 9: Officers Meeting 
November 17: General Meeting at 
SAC 
 

Sport Aviation Center as of 5:00pm Thursday, August 6, 2009. 
 It's beginning to look a lot like a building! 

 

 

 

 

Paul Pakusch 
EAA Chapter 44 Newsletter Editor 
132-A Spanish Trail 
Rochester, NY  14612 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


